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Date: July 17, 2024
To: Ministers: Global Affairs, WAGE, Justice, Children, PMO
Regarding:  Prostitution and Violence against Women and Girl's:
Canada’s response to the Report of Special Rapporteur on Violence Against Women

Dear Ministers
The National Council of Women of Canada (NCWC) expresses disappointment with our government’s failure to fully adopt and endorse the report “Prostitution and Violence Against Women and Girls,” written by UN Special Rapporteur on Violence against Women and Girls, Reem Alsalem. Our Council supports Alsalem’s report, which highlights how the normalization of prostitution endangers victims, the majority of whom are women and girls.  Backed by fact-based analysis and data, including input from survivors, the report clearly presents the violence and exploitation inherent in prostitution and its impact on both the physical and mental health of prostituted persons.
The Committee on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW) and the special rapporteur go on to emphasize that prostitution is discriminatory as well as underscoring its links to sex trafficking- noting here that the 1949 UN anti-trafficking convention clearly states that prostitution is incompatible with human dignity and poses risks to women and girls, families, and communities. The report also aligns with the Convention for the Suppression of the Traffic in Persons and of the Exploitation of the Prostitution -also ratified by Canada, as was the UN Palermo Protocol on Trafficking that recognizes that poverty and violence exert coercive forces, rendering consent “irrelevant.”
 In 2020, the CEDAW committee adopted General Recommendation 38, acknowledging that violations related to trafficking and sexual exploitation are deeply rooted in structural, sex-based discrimination, constituting gender-based violence. The General Recommendation further emphasizes the inseparable connection between trafficking and sexual exploitation. 
By affirming an approach that focuses on human rights and urging the UN Human Rights Council to adopt the special report without reservation or delay, Canada would ensure that women are free from prostitution and children are free from being trafficked, allowing all women and girls to live with dignity, access education, and ultimately secure safe employment. 
It is also imperative to recognize that survivors of the sex trade reject the notion that “sex work” is legitimate work, highlighting its incompatibility with gender equality and empowerment. The use of these terms to justify prostitution contradict the human rights principles that Canada has long supported. We urge the government to stop using these terms and take proactive measures to discourage the involvement of women and girls in these practices.
The NCWC calls upon the Canadian government to uphold our prostitution laws, and to join in urging the UN Human Rights Council to adopt the recommendations of the Special Report without reservation or delay.
We look forward to receiving your response on this important issue.
Sincerely,
Marianne Wilkinson
President
National Council of Women of Canada
#301 1088 Maritime Way, 
Kanata, ON K2K 0L9
613 724-0202

NCWC Mission Statement:
 To empower all women to work together towards improving the quality of life for women, families, and society through a forum of member organizations and individuals.
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